BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSION
Special Meeting

January 10, 2013

 “APPROVED MINUTES”
Present: Richard Dufour, Leroy Goff, Brett Salafia and Eric Valli.

Absent:  Eric Germain

Others Present:  Chief Greg Voelker, Deputy Chief Peter Freund,  Fire Marshal Rich Klotzbier, Lou Harris, Mike Kudrak, Joe Guest, Ken Royce, Dan Burdick, Brandon Goff, Rob Rainville, Charles Spakowski, Brian Owen, Jason Swan, Kyle Dzairkowski, Chris McDowell, Marty Swan, Paul Owen, John Basso, Marty Voelker, Bill Field, Greg Stanhope, Mike Rich,
Chairman Richard Dufour called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. at Company #1 on Barton Hill Road.

Public Remarks: 

Chairman Dufour stated that there are two important topics needing to be discussed, first to determine a line in the sand and work on the language in the bylaws. He also thanked members of the Executive Board and membership for their attendance and participation in tonight’s meeting.
Mike Rich asked if there was going to be an open dialogue

Dan Burdick stated that the way this topic was worded on the agenda caused a lot of issues amongst the membership.

Commissioner Eric Germain was unable to attend and asked that the item be strictly followed and no items can be added and stated the he feels this item be stricken from the agenda and the meeting be cancelled. Commissioner Brett Salafia stated that although he agreed what Eric stated he doesn’t agree with the outcome that was derived.
Review/Discuss Department Bylaw Change: 

Dan Burdick asked if there was already a policy in place in other town departments. Chairman Dufour stated that there are other policies in place is but each have their own items that they look for. 
Marty Swan stated that as far as the police they do finger printing since they have to carry weapons and the board of ED has to do with another type of check due to working with children.

He also stated that they have done some type of background checks at the application process.
Chairman Dufour stated that he has reviewed several other towns’ bylaws to see how they handle background checks. Dan Burdick stated criteria needs to be determined. 

Commissioner Brett Salafia stated that the goal is to determine criteria. There is a wide range of criteria across the country for volunteer and auxiliary member departments. You also need a wide enough spectrum to be able to attract and maintain membership.
Chairman Dufour stated after discussing with Chief Voelker they will be putting money in the budget to be able to pay for the background checks.
Commissioner Salafia asked the past and current Chiefs how past procedures have been. It was stated in Colchester bylaws that if a current or future member if they have a criminal conviction they are automatically asked to leave or not be part of the department.

Background checks usually take roughly 6-8 weeks through the State of Connecticut.  Chris McDowell stated that a possibility is that a new applicant should wait until the background check and then meet with the e-board, get a physical and so on.
Dan Burdick stated at this point and time the e-board can entertain an application at any time and he has a hard time applying the same information to a current firefighter. Chris McDowell stated that due to the great amount of interested volunteer in Colchester they have quarterly new member orientations.
It was stated that it shouldn’t be left up to a Chief to make the decision there should be guideline laid out that will weed out current and future.
Chairman Dufour asked those present if it was stated that in the guidelines that any felony would be cause for membership denial would it be agreeable to the membership. Commissioner Salafia stated that after tonight’s meeting he will come up with wording and work with the members of the e-board to refine the criteria.
It was asked by the attendees if the Commission has the power to make the bylaw change and the Commissioners responded that do not have the power to change the bylaws themselves but they can deny changes to them when they come for approval.

Marty Swan asked if it has been determined during this meeting what the procedures will be if something is found, since the current members will be the first to receive the background check.
Paul Owen asked if why the other items are being considered has drug testing been considered since it is not being done now.
Chairman Dufour asked how they would like to proceed. Dan Burdick suggested putting together some wording and having it ready for the March meeting. The wording that Colchester uses seems adequate but definitions need to be put to it.

A motion was made by Brett Salafia and seconded by Eric Valli to adjourn the special meeting at 8:26 p.m.  Vote 4-0 all in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Kristin A. Olzacki   

